












WELWYN HATFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

STATEMENT OF REASONS FOR PROPOSING 
 

THE BOROUGH OF WELWYN HATFIELD (VARIOUS ROADS, HATFIELD) 
(RESTRICTION OF WAITING) ORDER 2019 

 
 
Welwyn Hatfield Borough Council is proposing to improve road safety by implementing 
waiting restrictions in parts of Hatfield. The proposals are intended to prevent inappropriate 
and obstructive parking at or near to junctions, thereby improving visibility and sight lines at 
the junctions. They are also intended to reduce congestion throughout the day and to 
improve visibility for pedestrians at informal crossing points. 
 
The proposed new restrictions are as follows: 
 
No waiting at any time 

• In parts of Lemsford Road, St Albans Road East, School Lane, Endymion Road, 
Endymion Court, Cranborne Road, Old French Horn Lane, French Horn Lane, Hollier 
Court, Bury Road and Beaconsfield Road 

 
No waiting, Monday to Friday, 8am-6pm 

• In parts of St Albans Road East 
 
Having considered the duty imposed by Section 122 Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, it 
appears to Welwyn Hatfield Borough Council that it is necessary and expedient to make the 
Order for the following reasons; 
 

• For the avoidance of danger to persons or other traffic using the road or any 
other road or for preventing the likelihood of any such danger arising, and 

• For facilitating the passage on the road or any other road of any class of traffic 
including pedestrians. 

 
The proposal has been subject to consultation with local and county councilors representing 
the area and Hertfordshire County Council, Police, Ambulance, Fire and Rescue Services 
and residents and businesses. 
 
 
Ka Ng, Corporate Director, Resources, Environment and Cultural Services  
Council Offices, The Campus, Welwyn Garden City, Herts AL8 6AE 
23rd August 2019. 

 
 










